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	To
	Allison Lobley Assistant Director (Administration)
	Date
	2nd May 2007

	Division
	Law & Administration
	From
	Stuart Collins

	Directorate
	Customer and Support Services
	Telephone
	0161 779 4997

	Copy to 
	Bill Taylor & Steven Lee
	Your Ref 
	E/MJM

	Subject
	CLAREMONT AND WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 13 March 2007

	Allison,

I refer to your memo of the 3rd April 2007, to Bill Taylor regarding the lighting on Metrolink route.

The members have enquired if the power supply to the lighting could be changed to allow works to be carried out without the need to close sections of the Metrolink.

I would wish to advise the members of the committee that the electrical supply for the highway lighting is totally separate to the 750 volt DC electrical supply, which powers the trams. The difference between this and the normal electrical systems in the City is that because of the proximity of the power lines, the separate underground electrical cable network for the lights is protected by devices designed to switch off the lighting system when a fault occurs on an individual light for safety reasons. 

These devices detect very minor faults and the system is prone to nuisance tripping, which results in banks of lights being automatically switched off. This electrical system was installed, because of Electricity Supply Regulations imposed by United Utilities and the Railway Inspectorate.

The main problem for carrying out repair works is presence of the “live” overhead lines powering the trams. Safe 

access cannot be gained to the lights without the “live” system being switched off by the Metrolink operator. The 

Metrolink operator will only allow necessary maintenance works to be carried out from 12 midnight to 4-30am. 

187 number lights are affected by this problem.

All the lights on the Metrolink route and the rest of the City are inspected at night on a two week cycle in winter and a four week cycle in summer. Therefore lights which are out on the route are identified on a regular basis, but the

City Council has to arrange a mutually agreeable time and date with the operator to effect repairs and this on occasions can cause delays in effecting repairs.  

A further 109 number lights can be maintained without the need to make arrangements with operator to switch off the “live” overhead power lines.

We have contacted United Utilities Networks to discuss the feasibility of relaxing the regulations, this is a long term aspiration and discussions are ongoing with them. Even if the electrical system were to be changed, to affect a repair there would still be a requirement to have the overhead lines switched off to allow operatives to work safely on the lighting system.

We are also looking at the feasibility of installing non-mains powered bollards on traffic islands to reduce the possibility of electrical circuits switching off, in the event of a bollard being damaged by a vehicular accident. This exercise should be completed within the next two weeks. After which costings will be obtained with a view to funding the installation works.

I trust that my comments clarify the problems with the system and should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact me.
Stuart Collins

LIGHTING DESIGN MANAGER



